Announcement of Department of Juvenile Observation and Protection

Subject: Refrain from Accepting All Kinds of Presents from Performing Duties
(No Gift Policy)

Department of Juvenile Observation and Protection (DJOP), as an agency in the justice system,
has been authorized to oversee children and juveniles, as well as provide services to the public to ensure
equal access to justice. DJOP has emphasized the importance of eliminating the problem of corruption

in performing duties in the organization and recognized that it is an issue that requires urgent resolution.

DJOP would like to declare a policy to indicate a strong intention to combat all forms of
corruption and promote high standards of morality, ethics, and honesty among civil servants and public
authorities, resulting in transparency in the civil service according to the principles of good governance.
The ‘No Gift Policy’ requires all DJOP executives and personnel to refrain from receiving gifts,
presents, souvenirs, or other benefits, whether before, during, or after performing duties that will result
in corruption and misconduct. All DJOP staff must never offer gifts or presents to individuals who come
into contact with the organization in order to prevent unfair treatment and conflicts of interest, as well as
to promote the correct mindset and transparent and accountable performance of duties. In addition,
executives and supervisors at all levels must adhere to the professional code of ethics, serve as good
role models, and supervise affiliated officials to ensure stringent and appropriate behaviour.

This Announcement shall be informed and observed accordingly.

Announcedon 2% November 2024
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Director-General
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